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TUNBURY TIMES 

MISSION STATEMENT 

To provide all pupils with the same standard of education and care 

that we would wish for our own children. 

February 2017 School Website Address: www.tunbury.kent.sch.uk 

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Welcome to the latest edition of the Tunbury Times. Within this article you will find lots of information about 

upcoming events for your children to enjoy. Special congratulations need to go to pupils who represented 
Tunbury  School in the Medway mini youth games swimming gala (more details further in the article). 

I would like to take this opportunity to extend my thanks to the TSA who continue to provide fundraising 

activities for your children. All funds are greatly received by the school. I would also like to take this oppor-
tunity to provide you with some information that is not listed within the diary date section of this article. 

You will be aware that all primary schools in England are required to dedicate five school days to providing 
teacher training. These days are usually referred to as INSET days. So far this academic year we have had 

three INSET days, the remaining two dates have yet to be set.  The selection of dates is dependent upon 
the availability of training consultants. I always endeavour to give parents as much notice as possible. When 

these final two days have been arranged you will be informed; both dates must take place before the end of 
this academic year. 

Some of your children may have told you that we are continuing with our redecoration program in an at-

tempt to spruce up the school. In addition to this I have arranged for a professional photographer to come 
to school to take some photographs of children engaged in their learning. A selection of these photographs 

will be transposed onto canvas frames and displayed throughout the corridors of the school. Obviously we 
want our children to look smart in their school uniform, so if any of your children would like to be models for 

the photographs they need to remember that they must be in the correct school uniform and looking tidy in 
order to stand a better chance of being selected! 

We know that we have a wealth of talent in our parent community and therefore I am asking for any volun-
teers who would be able to give up some of their time to come in and help around the school. We are par-

ticularly looking for volunteers who may be artists or who have an artistic flair to help us with some murals 

and we are also particularly interested in volunteers who have a drama or theatrical background or interest. 
If you are able to spare any time to volunteer at the school please do not hesitate to contact me via the 

school office. 
 

What should I do if I have any concerns? 
 

All of the staff at Tunbury are more than happy to help address any queries or concerns that you may have. 

We ask parents/carers to approach your child's class teacher in the first instance as he/she will be in the 
best position to answer any queries. If matters cannot be resolved at this point parents are reminded that 

they should approach their child's Head Of Year. If the matter remains unresolved then the Assistant 
Headteachers should be contacted; Mrs Carpenter for the early years foundation stage and key stage one 

and Mrs Smith for key stage two. In the hopefully unlikely event that the matter still remains unresolved, 
parents and carers are asked to contact the Deputy Headteacher of the school. If at this stage, after investi-

gation, matters still remain  unresolved, then the final stage is bringing the matter to the attention of the 

Headteacher. The staff at Tunbury strive to resolve matters with parents to the best of their ability and it is 
part of my job as Headteacher to ensure that the procedures that we have in place at school are being fol-

lowed correctly. In the event that any complaints cannot be resolved informally between the school and par-
ents, then parents are directed towards the school's complaints policy which is available on the school web-

site or can be requested from the school office. This policy outlines the procedure that is available for par-
ents/carers to lodge a formal complaint. 
 

Why might my child have a different teacher for some lessons? 
 

By law, all teachers in primary schools are required to have some time out of class dedicated to other duties. 
This time is called PPA (planning, preparation and assessment). During this time teachers are required to 

carry out administrative duties in relation to the children in their class. During these times the classes will 
work with our sports coaches during their PE lessons for the week. The PPA time for each class may vary 

however this is unusual and you will find that your children tend to have PE on the same day each week. If 
a teacher holds a Head of Year position, then as part of the management responsibility these teachers have 

additional release time from their class duties each week. This would either be a morning or an afternoon. 

This time out of class is for Heads of Year to monitor the standards of teaching and learning within their 
year groups. There may also be other times throughout the year when classes have a different teacher. This 

will be rare but would include times when their usual class teacher is ill or attending training. 
 

Kind regards 

Miss McIntosh 



Dates  

February  

10th Scarlet Class Assembly 

10th Last Day of Term 3 

20th Start of Term 4 

27th World Book Day Celebration Week 

March  

1st/2nd Parents Open Evenings 

3rd Amber Class Assembly 

10th Azure Class Assembly 

17th Sapphire Class Assembly 

24th Pink Class Assembly 

27th—30th Travelling Book Fair: 3.30—4 pm 

31st Non Uniform Day—£1 to dress as an athlete or runner,  

in support of Mr Chandler running the London Marathon for ‘Get Kids Going’ charity. 

31st  Last day of Term 4 

April  

Tuesday 18th Start of Term 5 

19th—21st Year 4 Residential visit to Swattenden 

Attendance Matters! 

Class Attendance Punctuality Class Attendance Percentages   

For Term 1 and 2 

Well done Indigo class 

Sapphire 96.35 98.42 

Amber 97.26 99.38 

Class Attendance Punctuality Azure 96.83 99.57 

Bears 96.46 99.83 Ruby 95.75 99.28 

Hedgehogs 96.09 99.71 Scarlet 97.21 99.52 

Owls 95.31 99.18 Lilac 96.15 98.83 

Blue 96.48 99.17 Turquoise 97.05 99.40 

Red 95.57 99.40 Magenta 95.85 99.21 

Orange 95.24 98.43 Indigo 97.77 99.57 

Yellow 96.90 98.88 Crimson 97.40 98.78 

Pink 97.12 99.48 Violet 96.69 98.96 

Lavender 97.61 99.33 Emerald 96.17 99.38 

Whole School Attendance: 96.49 % 

Class Assemblies 

Class assemblies on a Friday take place at the 

end of the school day. Please wait outside the 

hall entrance doors.  You will be invited in 

at approximately 2.50 pm, once the children 

are seated, and the assembly will begin at 

2.55 pm.  It will last about 10 minutes.  

Message from the Governing Body 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 

 
I would like to take this opportunity to remind parents/carers that the role of the Governing Body is to provide  

strategic oversight of the school, it is not the role of Governors to get involved in operational activities or procedures. 
 

If you would like to raise a concern or complaint about the school, please refer to the school’s Compliments,  
Concerns and Complaints policy, which can be downloaded from school’s website or can be requested from the 

school office. 
 

Thank you 
Frankie Smith, Chair of Governors 



MYG - Swimming Gala 

On Thursday 12th January, 8 children from Tun-

bury took part in the Medway Mini Youth Games 

swimming Gala at Medway Park (Joshua, Sophie, 

Ellie, Nathan, Adam, Kasia, Megan and Jack). 39 

schools entered the competition that took place 

across the day. Each child swam 3 different 

strokes that included a mix of backstroke,  

butterfly, breaststroke and free style before  

entering the team medley and team freestyle 

relay. All 8 competitors from Tunbury took the 

competition in their stride and showed fantas-

tic sportsmanship for each other and the other 

schools. Their golden moment was on the team medley and team freestyle! Overall, Tunbury came 

14th in the competition and I am extremely proud of each and every child that took part!  

Mrs McClelland, PE Leader  

Friday 31st March 

 

Non Uniform Day—Dress as an  

athlete or runner 

 

£1 donation to support the  

above charity.  

Get Kids Going! is a national charity which 

gives disabled children and young people  

- up to the age of 26 yrs -  

the wonderful 

opportunity of participating in sport.  

Please help us turn their dreams into reality! 

Visit www.getkidsgoing.com for more details. 

 

During the day on 31st March each 

class will be running up to a mile.  

Please sponsor your child to run a mile. 

Sponsor forms will be available  

from class teachers.   

Our target is to raise £2000. 

Thank you 
 

Our School Council would like to convey thanks 

for your support so far this year. Fantastic 

amounts of money have been raised for the  

following charities: 
 

Poppy Appeal—£458.58 
 

Children in Need—£550 
 

Jeans for Genes—£450 
 

Christmas Jumper Day—£450.60 

Donations for our Reading Areas 
 

We have had some fabulous donations for the  

Harry Potter area in Key Stage 2. We are still 

collecting so if you have anything Harry Potter 

related, especially photos and frames please 

send them in. 
 

We are also busy collecting items for  the 

Reading area in Key Stage 1. Their topic is 

Victorians.  

In particular we would like: 

¶ Photo frames of any size/shape/colour 

¶ Victorian costumes 

¶ Victorian style wooden toys e.g. yo-yos,  

spinning top, whip and top, marbles etc. 

¶ Victorian style household items e.g. 

wooden pegs, steel washboard/

buckets, candlesticks etc. 
 

Thank you 

 

Miss Gordon, Y3 Class teacher 
 

 



Monday 27th – Thursday 30th March 2017 
 

In March, we are lucky enough to have the 

Travelling Book Fair in school again. The book 

fair will be open in the main hall between 

3.30pm and 4pm. This is a great opportunity 

to buy new and exciting books for your  

children to read and also help us to raise 

money to buy new texts for the children to access in school.   
 

We look forward to seeing many of you there, further details and reminders will be sent 

home nearer the time.           

Miss Capes, Reading Leader 

 

Tunbury will be celebrating World Book Day throughout the week from Monday 27th 

February to Friday 3rd March 2017.  

Each class will be basing their learning around a book written by  

                  Oliver Jeffers—please see the list below. 

Children will be participating in cross-curricular lessons throughout the week. Please take 

time to ask them what they have been doing and  

to also look at other books written by the same author.  

 
Year R Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

The Day the 

Crayons Came 

Home 

How to 

Catch a 

Star 

The Day the 

Crayons Quit 

Stuck Lost and 

Found 

The Way 

Back 

Home 

The 

Heart and 

the Bottle 

Miss McIntosh’s 

favourite. 

Miss Capes, Reading Leader 

                    Sainsbury s Active Kids is back! 

We are collecting vouchers for the Sainsbury’s Active Kids 

scheme . Every year, thanks to the vouchers donated, we receive 

fantastic sports equipment for our pupils’ P.E. sessions. Please send 

any vouchers you collect in your child’s bookbag or hand them in 

at the school office. Thank you! 

Responsible Parking! 
 

We continue to receive complaints from parents and local resi-
dents upset about parking around school. The following website 
has been brought to our attention in a bid to help alleviate the 
problem parking around our school: ww.responsibleparking.co.uk. 
For our childrenõs safety please park responsibly! 

                    .                 Reminder 

Please ensure that your child has their track 

suit in school to wear during P.E. lessons in 

the colder weather months and rainy days. 
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